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2025 RATE INCREASE ANNOUNCEMENT
As of January 1, 2025, the District plans a 2.8% increase on the annual average residential water 
bill. As a reminder, residential customers had no rate increase in 2024. The new base rate for a 
single-family residence with a 5/8” meter will be $74.50 bimonthly. Additionally, the Summer 
Surcharge, in effect between June and September each summer, has increased from $1.25 per 
CCF to $1.35 per CCF. Since 2022, the Summer Surcharge fee has been charged on every CCF 
from June through September. The rates for all categories of users have increased, and the 2025 
Schedule of Charges is available at the District office or on our website, www.kcwd90.com.   

The District sets water rates to ensure we can pay our employees, meet our obligations, and 
have enough funding to complete our planned capital projects. 

The District has a Low-Income Assistance Program for those over 55 or who are permanently 
disabled. You may qualify if your income is below $40,000 for a single person and $50,000 for a 
family. (This threshold has been increased from $35,000 & $45,000 respectively.) Please visit our 
website at www.kcwd90.com for more information. The Reduced-Rate Application is located 
under Customers, Online Forms. Low-Income water rates have not been increased since 2022.

Annual Report on Senior Citizen & Permanently Disabled Discount Rate
KCWD90 had 90 customers participating in our “Low-Income Rate for Senior Citizens or 
Permanently Disabled” Discount Rate Program. The total cost to the District for the 12th 
year of this program (July 1, 2023, through June 30, 2024) was $24,420. Customers who 
qualify for the discount program pay a base rate of $26.25 rather than the 2024 full base rate 
of $70.90. Consumption charges and the Summer Surcharge after the first 5 Ccfs are 
charged in addition to the base rate.

The application for Reduction in Water Rates form can be found on our website at 
www.kcwd90.com under Customers/Online Forms. For more information, call the 
District office at 425-255-9600.

Do you qualify? Here are the requirements that all must be met:
• You or your spouse is 55 years of age or older OR permanently disabled. 
• You are living in the residence and paying the water bill.
• Your gross income from all sources in the household is under $40,000 if single and 

$50,000 if married. 

KCWD90 Water Loss Success Story
In 2021, the District recorded Water Loss in the system at 22.5%. That means we didn’t know 
where 22.5% of our water was going, which cost the District an extra $270,000 in water 
purchases from SPU that year. Along with leaking water mains, it was determined that the 
leading cause was customer meters past their use-by date. Old meters slow down and tend 
to undercalculate the water being used by homeowners. Since then, the District has replaced 
90% of our water meters with the new Ultrasonic meter that more accurately records water usage.  

As of August 2024, the three-year average water loss was below 5.5%. (Water Loss between 
3% and 6% is considered “normal.”) Since 2022, the District has saved $450,000 in water 
purchases by replacing old meters and 4 miles of leaking steel water mains. The District plans to 
replace the remaining meters next year and will continue to replace water mains over time.




